










OXFORD MAYOR AND COUNCIL 

REGULAR MEETING 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 4, 2019 – 7:00 P.M. 

CITY HALL 

A G E N D A 

 

1. Call to Order, Mayor Jerry D. Roseberry 

 

2. Invocation  

 

3. Pledge of Allegiance 

 

4. Motion to accept the Agenda for the November 4, 2019 Mayor and Council Regular Meeting. 

 

5. CONSENT AGENDA 

a. * Minutes of the Regular Session October 7, 2019. 

b. * Minutes of the Work Session October 21, 2019. 

c. * Minutes of Planning Commission September 10, 2019. 

d. * Minutes of Downtown Development Authority September 3, 2019. 

 

6. Mayor’s Report. 

 

7. Planning Commission Recommendations/Petitions. 

 

8.  Citizen Concerns. 

 

9. Appointment of Marcia Brooks to position of City Clerk 

 

10. * Minor Amendment to the City’s Short-Term Work Program – We will need to adopt a 

minor amendment to our Short-Term Work Program (STWP) to add the project to upgrade 

the water main located along Clark Street, Hull Street, Oxford Road, and other streets. We 

recommend that Council approve the resolution to amend the STWP to include the project. 

We have attached the resolution, the proposed amendment, and the amended Comprehensive 

Plan.  

 

11. * Second Reading to Provide Ordinance for Regulation of Small Cell Technology – We 

will have the second reading of an ordinance to provide for the regulation of small cell 

technology implementation within the city right-of-way. We have attached the proposed 

ordinance.  

 

12. * Second Reading to Adopt Restated Pension Plan Agreement – The Georgia Municipal 

Employees Benefit System (GMEBS) has restated the city’s pension plan and received a 

favorable determination letter from the Internal Revenue Service (IRS). Consequently, the 

IRS requires that all GMEBS member employers adopt the restated plan documents. GMEBS 

requires that we codify the Adoption Agreement. We have attached the Adoption Agreement. 
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13. Discussion and Consideration of Filling the Open Seat on the City Council – Council 

will consider filling the vacancy for Post 4 on City Council.  
 

14. 107 W. Clark Street Renovation Project – The ad hoc Yarbrough House Renovation 

Committee will report on the progress of the 107 W. Clark Street renovation project. 

 

15. Whatcoat Street Committee Appointments – Mayor will appoint a committee to 

recommend improvements to Whatcoat Street. 

 

16. Invoice Approval 

 

 

      INVOICES OVER $1,000.00   

 
VENDOR DESCRIPTION AMOUNT 

                                                                              MONTHLY 

Blue Cross Blue Shield Health Insurance Employees (11/1/2019 – 12/1/2019)  8,987.19 

City of Covington Quarterly Sewer Treatment Fees (6/30/19-9/30/19) 11, 070.00 

City of Oxford Utilities Monthly utility charges month of October 2019 

($753.48 of total for Asbury Street Park)  
2,736.61 

 

Latham Home Sanitation Commercial Waste Removal Services October 6,891.38 

Newton County Board of 

Commissioners 

Water purchase for month of September 2019 17,303.00 

Newton Co. Water & Sewer Auth. Monthly Sewer Charges for September 2019 4,922.22 

Sophicity Monthly IT Support for November 2019 1,858.60 

Southern Power Administration SEPA Energy Cost (September) Inv. B-19-3160 2,850.13 

Utility Services Co. Quarterly Water Tank Maintenance Inv#488797 Oct-

Dec 
3,122.62 

                                                       PURCHASES/CONTRACT LABOR 

Carr, Rahn & Associates, Inc Professional Services October Inv# 10791.00U1C2 1,299.33 

Georgia Department of Revenue Quarterly Statement of Benefits Charges June 30, 2019 4,200.00 

Great Estates Landscaping Clean up at 107 W. Clark Street (Yarbrough House) 2,300.00 

C. David Strickland, P.C. Professional Services for September 2019 1,192.96 

McNair McLemore Middlebrooks Preparation for FY 2019 Pre-Audit Assistance 3,202.00 

Otis Elevator  Service Contract Charges (11/1/19-10/31/20) 2,604.67 

Treadmaxx Purchase of Tires for Police Department Inv# 929976 1,576.92 

Lauran Willis Financial/Clerical Assistance (9/26-10/9/19) 1,450.00 

Sensus USA 12- 3/4’’ Water Meters Inv#ZA19016570 1,501.16 

Sumner Meeker, LLC Professional Services October 2019 Inv#11172 9,245.07 

   

 

17.  Executive Session – Litigation & Personnel. 

 

18. Adjourn 



 

 
 

MINUTES OF THE OXFORD MAYOR AND COUNCIL MEETING 
REGULAR SESSION 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 7, 2019- 7:00 PM 
CITY HALL 

 

PRESENT: Jerry D. Roseberry, Mayor; Council members: George Holt; Jeff Wearing; Sarah Davis; Mike 

Ready; Jim Windham.  Staff members present: City Manager Matt Pepper, Deputy City Clerk Stacey 

Mullen, Utility Superintendent Jody Reid, Police Chief Dave Harvey, City Attorney David Strickland. 

OTHERS PRESENT: Marcia Brooks, Sherry Jackson, Chris Madden, Nick Cole, Grady Spradley, Patsy 

Burke, Molly McGehee, David Eady, Juanita Carson, Melissa Hage, Cheryl Ready, Mike McQuaide, 

Laura Gafnea of Oxford College, Adrienne Waddey, and Charlie Phillips. 

 

1. The meeting was called to order by the Hon. Jerry D. Roseberry, Mayor 

 

2. Invocation was delivered by Chief Dave Harvey 

 

3. Pledge of Allegiance 

 

4. Motion was made to accept the Agenda for October 7, 2019 – Wearing- Seconded- Davis, 

approved unanimous 6/0. 

 

5. Consent Agenda- Approved unanimous 6/0. 

 

6. Mayors Report 

Mayor Roseberry advised that the Police Department had made 12 arrests, issued 49 citations 

and 53 warnings for the month of September. 

 

7. Planning Commission Recommendations/Petitions 

N/A 

 

8. Citizen Concerns 

Sherry Jackson (506 Haygood Ave) expressed her concerns for the property located at 1002 

Emory Street, which she claimed was stolen from her by the City of Oxford.  She further noted 

that the property used to build Asbury Street Park was also stolen by the City of Oxford; 
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consequently, she planned to run as a write-in candidate in the upcoming General Municipal 

Election on November 5, 2019.   

 

9.  Little Library Installation 

Motion was made by Windham- Seconded- Ready to accept Ms. McGehee’s proposal to build 

a little library at Asbury Street Park, approved unanimous 6/0. 

 

10. Environmental Study Committee Report 

Councilmember Windham discussed the committee’s recommendations on implementing 

environmental sustainability practices within the city.  The matter will be further discussed at 

the upcoming October work session.  A copy of the committee’s report will be available at city 

hall for review. 

 

11. Moore Street Sidewalk Project 

A motion was made by Windham- Seconded- Ready to award the Moore Street sidewalk 

project to HCS Services, LLC for $228,835.75, based on the city engineer’s recommendation, 

approved unanimous 6/0.  

 

12. Local Maintenance Improvement Grant (FY1019) 

Matt Pepper recommended that Council approve the Intergovernmental agreement with 

Newton County to complete the FY2019 LMIG project for street repair and resurfacing of Asbury 

Street.  Per the IGA, the city will provide the asphalt, and Newton County will provide the labor 

and equipment. Motion was made by Holt- Seconded- Ready to approve the IGA, approved 

unanimous 6/0. 

 

13. Memorandum of Agreement 

Matt Pepper discussed the Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) between the city and North East 

Georgia Regional Commission (NEGRC) for their assistance in applying for and administering a 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG).  The grant would help fund the projects involving 

the replacement of the water mains located on Clark Street, Oxford Road, Hull Street, Perry 

Circle, Keel Street, Beakhead Court and Cat Paw Court.  Due to the dire need of the project and 

the length of time for the grant approval (Fall of 2020), Councilmember Windham questioned 

why the city wouldn’t move forward with the project without the grant.  Mayor Roseberry 

advised that a large project such as this could cost as much as a million dollars and that the 

CDBG grant (if approved) would assist with funding at a percentage of up to 70%.  A motion was 

made by Ready- seconded- Wearing to approve the MOA, approved unanimous 6/0.  

 

14. Landscape Maintenance Contract for Asbury Street Park 

Matt Pepper advised Council that three bids were received from contractors to provide 

landscape maintenance work for the developed area of Asbury Street Park.  He recommended 

that Council award the bid to Great Estates Landscaping for an annual total of $6,300, which 

includes costs for additional services.  Due to contract line-item concerns by Councilmember 

Holt and pesticide concerns by Councilmember Windham, a motion was made by Windham-



Seconded-Holt to table this item to the upcoming October work session, approved unanimous 

6/0. 

 

15. First Reading to Provide Ordinance for Regulation of Small Cell Technology 

Matt Pepper explained that the city has been encouraged by Georgia Municipal Association 

(GMA) and Electric Cities of Georgia (ECG) to adopt an ordinance for the regulation of small cell 

technology implementation within the city right-of-way.  Matt Pepper noted that the proposed 

ordinance is broken down in articles such as aesthetics and the permitting process.  He further 

noted the ordinance would detail that the Planning Commission would provide a preliminary 

review of the application process, with Council giving the final approval for deployment within 

the right-of-way. Mayor Roseberry included if there is no ordinance, the Federal Law takes 

precedence and the city will have no say. This is the first reading of this proposed ordinance.  

 

16. First Reading to Adopt Restated Pension Plan Agreement 

Matt Pepper advised that the city is required to restate the city’s pension plan with the IRS in 

order to continue to receive the favorable documentation that is currently in place.  The city is 

also required to codify this as part of the city’s ordinance and provide the IRS with a copy as 

proof of adoption.  This is the first reading. 

 

17. General Addendum to Pension Plan Agreement 

Matt Pepper advised that the city is not required to codify the General Addendum to the 

Pension Plan Agreement, which GMEBS asks that member employers adopt.  Motion was made 

by Holt- Seconded- Windham to approve the General Addendum to the Pension Agreement, 

approved unanimous 6/0. 

 

18. Water Fountains and Pet Sanitation Stations  

Councilmember Windham presented recommendations to the Council to approve the 

installation of water fountains and pet sanitation stations within the city.  Two locations for the 

pet sanitation stations will be installed on the trail at Clark and Soule Street.  On the trail, at 

Watson and Moore Street, both a pet sanitation station and a water fountain will be installed, as 

well as at George Street Park and in front of Old Church.  Councilmember Windham advised that 

the cost to install the total number of fountains and pet sanitation stations would be $21,600.  A 

motion was made by Windham- Seconded- by Holt to install the recommended placements of 

the water fountains and pet sanitation stations within the city, approved unanimous 6/0. 

 

19. 107 W. Clark Street Renovation Project 

Councilmember Wearing advised that the architects should have drawings finalized and the 

preparation of any bid documents within two weeks.  This matter will be placed on the October 

work session for further discussion.    

 

20. Invoice Approval 

 

Motion was made by Wearing- Seconded- Windham to approve the October invoices, 

approved unanimous 6/0. 



 

Regular session adjourned at 7:33 PM 

 

Executive Session 

 

Motion to go into Executive Session at 7:37 PM- Ready- Seconded- Holt, approved unanimous 

6/0. 

 

City Attorney David Strickland updated Council on ongoing litigation. 

 

Council discussed personnel matters regarding current vacancy for the position of City Clerk. 

 

Motion to adjourn Executive Session at 8:17 PM- Ready- Seconded- Wearing, approved 

unanimous 6/0. 

 

Motion to adjourn Regular Session at 8:20 PM- Windham- Seconded- Holt, approved 

unanimous 6/0. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted; 

 

 

Stacey Mullen, CMC 

Deputy City Clerk 



 
 

MINUTES OF THE OXFORD MAYOR AND COUNCIL MEETING 
WORK SESSION 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 21, 2019- 6:00 PM 
CITY HALL 

 
PRESENT: Jerry D. Roseberry, Mayor; Council members: Jeff Wearing, Sarah Davis, George Holt, Mike 

Ready and Jim Windham; Staff members present: City Manager Matt Pepper, Deputy City Clerk Stacey 

Mullen, Utility Superintendent Jody Reid, Police Chief Dave Harvey and City Attorney David Strickland. 

OTHERS PRESENT: Linda Allen, Judy Greer, Peggy Madden, Art & Laurie Vinson, Nick Cole, Melissa 

Hage, David Eady, Mike McQuaide and Lynn Bohanan. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jerry D. Roseberry. 

1. Mayors Announcements 
Mayor Roseberry began the meeting by informing Council that he would be updating them on items of 

importance as his tenure draws to a close.  Mayor Roseberry gave a brief description of some of those 

items that he requested Council continue to be involved in.  These matters include but are not limited 

to: the Service Delivery Strategy, Northeast Georgia Regional Commission, Newton County Tomorrow 

and benefits of outreach. Attachment A 

2. Landscape Maintenance Contract for Asbury Street Park 
Matt Pepper discussed the details of the landscaping contract for Asbury Street Park.  Matt Pepper, 
along with a few Council members, met with the representatives of Great Estates to discuss some 
concerns regarding contract costs and sustainability.  Great Estates was informed of the city’s new focus 
on the implementation of sustainability practices, and they were asked to provide the city with non-
toxic alternatives for pesticides, herbicides, etc. Attachment B 
 
3. Residential Parking Discussion 
Matt Pepper advised Council that the draft was pending for an amendment to the city ordinance to 
address concerns with residences that have a high volume of vehicles parked at a single residential lot.  
Chief Harvey previously presented a proposed ordinance to Council that allowed for a waiver, with 
approval from Mayor and Council.  Since the idea of a waiver raised concerns, Matt Pepper requested 
the guidance of the Mayor and Council with the completion of the draft amendment.  Mayor Roseberry 
suggested the city develop a clear and concise ordinance, detailing the rules without the option of 
granting a waiver, as waivers may cause challenges.  Councilmember Holt proposed if a waiver was 
granted, that it included a chart, detailing specific conditions for approval. The matter will be further 
discussed at a future work session. 
 



4. Amendment to Section 34-26- Vehicle Gross Weight 
Councilmember Wearing addressed his concern for the amendment to the ordinance prohibiting 
through vehicles with weight in excess of 10,000 pounds.  His concern is that some pickup trucks (e.g. 
Ford F-350/450) exceeds the 10,000-pound proposed weight limit, which would prohibit such drivers 
from traveling through city limits.  Councilmember Wearing suggested that the weight limit be 
reconsidered, as the current proposed weight may be considered unfair to both residents and those 
passing through city limits.  Mayor Roseberry requested Chief Harvey look further into the matter. 
 
5. Environmental Study Committee Report  
Councilmember Windham reviewed the committee’s recommendations on implementing 
environmental sustainability practices within the city. Councilmember Holt suggested prioritizing the list 
to ensure Council would agree and that all items were completed satisfactorily. Mayor Roseberry 
suggested that Councilmembers Windham and Holt prioritize the list of practices and present it to the 
Council for approval.  This matter will be further discussed at a future work session. 
 
6. Shared Active Transportation Devices Discussion  
Mayor Roseberry advised that Matt Pepper has researched ordinances on the use of shared active 
transportation devices (e-scooters) within the city limits.  Mayor Roseberry suggested the city have an 
ordinance in place to regulate the use of the said devices for safety purposes.  The matter will be 
discussed further at a future work session.  
 
7. Planning Commission 
Matt Pepper explained that the Planning Commission discussed the proposed quorum requirements and 
submitted some changes on items 9 and 10. He further noted the Planning Commission agreed to 
keeping quorum requirements as-is.  In addition, the Planning Commission had no concerns w/ requiring 
each member to attend at least 2/3 of the meetings, with failure to do so resulting in recommendation 
for removal by Mayor and Council. Attachment C 
 
8. 107 W. Clark Street Renovation Project 
Councilmember Wearing shared that the ad hoc Yarbrough House Renovation Committee 
recommended the Yarbrough House be used as a community center, with a welcome center and 
historical area included within the structure.  This matter will be further discussed later. 
 
 
Work Session was adjourned at 6:35 pm 
 
 
Special Called Meeting was called to order at 6:40 pm by the Honorable Jerry D. Roseberry 
 
 
Motion to enter Executive Session at 6:40pm Wearing- Second- Ready, approved unanimous 6/0. 
 
David Strickland updated Council on the ongoing litigation. 
 
Motion to adjourn Executive Session at 6:45 pm Windham- Second- Ready, approved unanimous 6/0. 
 
 



Motion to adjourn the Special Called Meeting at 6:45 pm Windham- Second- Wearing, approved 
unanimous 6/0. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted; 
 
 
Stacey Mullen, CMC 
Deputy City Clerk 
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OXFORD PLANNING COMMISSION 
Minutes – September 10, 2019 

MEMBERS: Jonathan Eady, Chair; Zach May, Secretary; Kibbie Hatfield, Mike McQuaide, Avis Williams, 

and Juanita Carson.  

STAFF: Matthew Pepper, city manager and zoning administrator. 

GUESTS: Joyce Vodar; Danielle Miller, Randy Simon, and Daniel Parson, Oxford College.  

OPENING: At 7:01 PM, Mr. Eady called the meeting to order and welcomed the guests.  

MEMBERSHIP: Mr. Eady welcomed Kibbie Hatfield as the newest member of the Planning Commission.  

MINUTES: Upon motion of Ms. Williams, seconded by Ms. Carson, the minutes for the meeting of 

August 13, 2019 were adopted. The vote was 6-0. 

ELECTION: The following members were nominated for offices within the Commission. 

Upon motion of Mr. McQuaide, seconded by Ms. Williams, Mr. May was nominated for Vice-Chair. The 

vote was 6-0. 

Upon motion of Mr. May, seconded by Ms. Hatfield, Ms. Carson was nominated for Secretary. The vote 

was 6-0. 

OXFORD COLLEGE DEVELOPMENT PERMIT APPLICATIONS (3): The Commission reviewed the three 
development permit applications presented by Oxford College.  

Regarding the application for the office trailer, the Commission shared that Section 40-537 of the city’s 
code states that a structure that can be categorized as a mobile or manufactured home is not 
permissible in any zoning district. The Commission further explained that they have approved similar 
office trailers in the past with the understanding that the trailers were necessary to support specific 
construction projects on campus. However, it was unclear from the development permit application that 
the proposed office trailer is directly connected to any specific construction project and therefore seems 
to be permanent. Oxford College explained that they currently need to provide office space for their 
staff working out of the maintenance building. They explained that it is cost prohibitive to repair the 
existing building. The college has plans to renovate the house located at 102 Pierce Street and use it for 
office space. The college expects to complete the project within the next two years. The two groups 
agreed that the two existing office trailers and the proposed trailer will be removed within two years as 
the renovation project is completed. The Commission amended the development permit application to 
include language that states that the proposed office trailer is temporary and will be removed within 
two years and that the existing office trailers will also be removed within the same two-year period. 

Upon motion of Ms. Carson, seconded by Ms. Hatfield, the Planning Commission approved the 
development permit application to replace an existing office trailer. The vote was 5-0 with Mr. Eady 
abstaining. 

During a brief discussion, the Commission found no issues with the development permit application to 
remove the wood-framed outdoor storage unit located at 102 George Street.  

Upon motion of Mr. May, seconded by Mr. McQuaide, the Planning Commission approved the 
development permit application to remove the wood-framed outdoor storage unit. The vote was 5-0 
with Mr. Eady abstaining. 



Page 2 of 2 
 

Regarding the application for the hoop houses, the Commission stated that the hoop houses are 
permissible in the zoning designation (Rural Residential) assigned to the Organic Farm. During the 
discussion, the Commission reviewed the following code sections: 40-524, 40-812, 40-814. Section 50-
524 provides the requirements for accessory structures, while Sections 40-812 and 40-814 explain the 
aesthetics requirements for structures. The Commission agreed that the proposed hoop houses met the 
requirements listed in those code sections. In addition, the Commission confirmed that the proposed 
hoop houses will not be located in close proximity to any existing houses. Further, the Commission 
confirmed that the proposed hoop houses meet the side and rear setbacks and will be located behind 
the existing dwelling. The college stated that all four hoop houses may not be installed at one time, but 
they will be before the development permit is no longer valid.  

Upon motion of Mr. May, seconded by Ms. Williams, the Planning Commission approved the 
development permit application to add four hoop houses to the southeast side of the Organic Farm. The 
vote was 5-0 with Mr. Eady abstaining. 

DISCUSSION ON ADMINISTRATIVE VARIANCE ORDINANCE: The Commission discussed preparing an 
amendment to the city’s zoning code to delegate authority to the Zoning Administrator to review and 
approve development permit applications where the proposed scope of work is objective does not 
require an in-depth review of aesthetics, property lines, etc. In addition, the Commission discussed 
preparing an amendment to allow the Commission to review and adjudicate on minor variance issues 
without involving the City Council through the public hearing process.   

REQUIREMENTS FOR THE PLANNING COMMISSION: Mr. Pepper shared with the Commission that the 
Mayor and City Council are implementing an attendance policy for the Commission wherein each 
member is required to attend at least 2/3 of the meetings in a calendar year. In addition, the Mayor and 
Council will vote to amend the city’s ethics code to include all appointed and elected officials.  

OTHER BUSINESS: The Commission did not discuss any items pertaining to other business. 

ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Eady adjourned the meeting at 8:11 PM. 

Approved by: 

 

Juanita Carson, Secretary 
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DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF 
OXFORD  

Minutes – September 3, 2019 

MEMBERS: Mr. Brian Barnard, Chair; Ms. Martha Molyneux, Vice-Chair; Mr. Jonathan Eady, Mr. Mike 
Ready, Ms. Danielle Miller, Mr. Ray Wilson, and Mr. Art Vinson. 

STAFF: Matthew Pepper, city manager and DDA secretary/treasurer. 

GUESTS: Kevin Clark, Paul Knight, and Ryan Yurcaba, Historical Concepts.  

OPENING: At 5:38 PM, Mr. Barnard called the meeting to order and welcomed the guests.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Upon motion of Mr. Ready, seconded by Ms. Molyneux, the minutes for the 
meeting on August 27, 2019 were approved as amended. The vote was 7 – 0. 

CONCEPT REVIEW AND DISCUSSION WITH HISTORICAL CONCEPTS:  

Motion by Mr. Eady, seconded by Mr. Vinson, to enter the Executive Session at 5:41 PM . The vote was 7 
– 0. 

The DDA discussed the potential acquisition and disposition of real estate.  

Motion by Mr. Ready, seconded by Ms. Molyneux, to leave the Executive Session and return to the 
regular meeting at 7:45 PM. The vote was 7 – 0. 

OTHER BUSINESS: The DDA agreed to meet on Tuesday, September 24th pending the receipt of any draft 
site plan documents from Historical Concepts.   

ADJOURNMENT: Ms. Barnard adjourned the meeting at 7:49 PM. 

Approved by: 

 

Matthew Pepper, Secretary/Treasurer 
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PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE CITY OF OXFORD SHORT TERM WORK PROGRAM 2018-2022 

  ADOPTED: ________________________ 

 

Proposed the City Oxford Minor Amendment to be added to the Short-Term Work Program 2018-2022 on page 27. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



City of Oxford Comprehensive Plan 2018 | Community Work Program 

24 

Chapter 6 
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Short-Term Work Program, 2018-2022 

# Activity Timeframe Responsible Party Cost Estimate Funding Source 
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# Activity Timeframe Responsible Party Cost Estimate Funding Source 
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# Activity Timeframe Responsible Party Cost Estimate Funding Source 
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